Carver Public Schools

School Committee Meeting

Monday, January 10, 2011
Minutes

Committee Members Present:


Paula Kibbe


Cally Minahan

Al Spicer

Kevin Walsh

Committee Members Absent:  

Gina-Marie Hanlon-Cavicchi

School Administration Present:

Elizabeth Sorrell, Superintendent



Patrick Meagher, Assistant Superintendent for Business & Finance
Shari Fedorowicz, Director of Curriculum, Instruction & Technology

Scott Knief, Principal of CMHS

Candace E. Weiler, Principal of Carver Elementary School

Paula Foley, Associate Principal of Carver Elementary School

Ruby Maestas, Associate Principal of Carver Elementary School 

Al Spicer, Committee Chair, opened the meeting to the general public at 8:15 p.m.

I. 
Comments from General Public:  None.  

II.
Comments from the EAPC:   James Crosby, President, wished everyone a Happy New Year. 

III.
Approval of Minutes:  Kevin Walsh made a motion to accept the regular meeting minutes of October 18, 2010. Cally Minahan seconded the motion.  Paula Kibbe abstained.  Approved.  

Kevin Walsh made a motion to accept the regular meeting minutes of December 16, 2010.  Paula Kibbe seconded the motion.  All in favor, unanimous.  

IV. Communications:
A. The following companies donated U.S. flags to the Carver Public Schools:  Franklin Flags, Carver Jewelers, Country Veterinarian Clinic and Blair Insurance Agency.  A thank you letter was sent to these companies for their generous donation.  

V. Reports from the Superintendent:
A.  Personnel Updates:  Liz Sorrell informed the committee Joseph Ryan has resigned as a lunchroom monitor at the Carver Elementary School.  
B.   Foreign Language Task Force Update:  Liz Sorrell had the Foreign Language Task Force created in 2006 with updates in 2008 and 2011. Jeanne Deane presented a Power Point on the Foreign Language Task Force.  She noted that Carver Public Schools is in great shape compared to other schools in the area.  Foreign language is important to students, parents and community members.  Also mentioned was the fact that the foreign language program is supported by all.  The research regarding foreign language determined that is it long-term, serious and difficult. She pointed out recommendations for the Foreign Language Program:  to increase the French program; to make Latin available to students (one student now takes Latin through Virtual High School); sequence of study is more fluent; everyone is supportive; collaboration has helped make the Foreign Language Program a success; need more technology based instruction; institute foreign languages at the primary and elementary levels.  Jeanne stated that with the merger of the middle and high schools, there has been more gain than loss in regards to foreign language.  
Liz Sorrell thanked Jeanne Deane for all of her hard work, time and effort on this.  It has been very valuable.  

C. Europe Trip:  Jeanne Deane also made a brief presentation regarding the schedule field trip to Spain, April 16-23, 2011. There are 6 students attending, 2 paying adults and Jeanne Deane. It was noted that the number of students attending these trips is down to the current economy.  The cost for a student is $2500 with the company offering a payment plan.  Paula Kibbe suggested going to Quebec.  This would be more affordable and more students could attend.  The Committee thanked Jeanne for her presentation.  
D.  Bullying Prevention Plan:  Shari Fedorowicz and Ruby Maestas informed the committee that the Bullying Prevention and Intervention Plan was submitted to DESE on December 20, 2010. Shari thanked the principals and associate principals for all their work. She informed members that the plan has been approved by the attorney. This plan was announced in May of 2010 with a deadline of December, 2010. Liz thanked everyone for all of their hard work.  Kevin Walsh read the document four times.  He described it as “awesome”.  Ruby Maestas noted that it was a great experience for her to be involved in.  Cally Minahan asked if any changes in students or staff due to this plan were noticed.  Candy Weiler responded that Carver Elementary School is a good place due to the professional development for teachers and the education to the students.  She also noted that starting students early (i.e., I-Care Rules) has also helped.  Liz mentioned that this mandate is brand new.  Scott Knief noted that there have been three presentations to students on this topic and two staff presentations. MARC (Massachusetts Aggression Reduction Center) has been involved with us.
V. Reports from the Superintendent: (continued)
E.  N.A.E.Y.C. Report:  Paula Foley made a presentation regarding the N.A.E.Y.C (National Association for the Education of Young Children) Accreditation Process.  This process began in 2007/2008 when Carver Public Schools received the full day kindergarten grant.  This was a requirement once we received the grant.  A site visit took place on January 5, 2011.  The school was notified the day before that the assessor would be there.  Classrooms were randomly selected to be visited by the assessor.  Mrs. Sexton, Mrs. Harju and Mrs. Lake’s classrooms were selected.  The assessor arrived at 8 am and stayed until 5:30 pm.  She spent an hour in each of the three classrooms selected.  She visited the playground.  She reviewed teacher portfolios as well as the Program Portfolio.  Paula noted that there are 174 criteria that must be met.  Overall, Paula felt that the day went very well.  We should receive an answer in approximately 90 days.  Paula thanked teachers, paraprofessionals, Central Office staff, Liz Sorrell, Special Education Dept., Business Office, Maintenance Dept., Transportation Dept., Food Service Dept., Health services, CMHS Athletic Dept. and building office staff for all of their hard work.  Candy Weiler added that Paula’s portfolio was highly regarded by the assessor.  She noted that there was nothing missing from the Program Portfolio.  Liz noted that this grant has been self renewing each year.  It funds the paraprofessionals for the Kindergarten Program.  
F.  NEASC Self Study Survey Results:  Scott Knief gave a presentation on the results of the New England Association of Schools & Colleges (NEASC) self study that was conducted at CMHS.  Every ten years this is done.  Every student in grades 6-12 took the survey as well as all staff members.  Parents were given the opportunity to take the survey as well.  The number of parents that did partake in the survey was disappointingly low.  The NEASC will be conducting their site survey in May, 2012.  The visit will be four days long.  Mr. Knief discussed the 7 standards of the survey:  Core Values and Beliefs, Curriculum, Instruction, Assessment, School Culture and Leadership, School Resources for Learning and Community Resources for Learning.  The name of the survey was the Endicott Survey.  Mr. Knief went over some of the results via a power point presentation.  The general impression was that the results were very positive.  Mr. Knief made note that the seniors gave the most positive answers and the sophomores gave the most negative ones.  Cally Minihan asked what the next steps are.  Mr. Knief stated that there will be a Standards Screening.  He will also look into the indicators with the negative results.  Al Spicer noted that this is a great piece of information.  Copies of the aggregate results will be prepared for members of the School Committee.  Paula Kibbe thanked those parents who did respond to the survey and urged those that didn’t to participate next time.  
G.  Building Committee Update:  Kevin Walsh noted that this committee has been very busy meeting every two weeks.  At this time, the committee is working on getting the most reimbursement from MSBA.  There have been no major changes to the plan.  There will be an informational forum (part of a series of forums) on Wednesday, 1/19/11 at 7 pm in the auditorium of CMHS.  This will be televised on CCAT.  

V. Reports from the Superintendent: (continued)
H. Budget Timeline Update: Mr. Meagher discussed some items that have needed repair at the Elementary School.  There have been several minor roof leaks as well as a problem with a well pump.  There was an issue with a generator that cost $1500 to have fixed.  Mr. Meagher mentioned that there are 10 more days until the governor and DESE come out with budget figures.
I. Capital Outlay.  Mr. Meagher discussed that he is in the process of updating the previous plan.  Items that have been accomplished are being removed from the plan.  Basically it is the same plan as before.  This plan will now go to the Capital Outlay Committee.  

VI. Recommendations from the Superintendent.  None.  

VII. Reports from the School Committee.  Mr. Spicer discussed that Teacher Contract Negotiations began today.  All contracts are up for renewal this year.  All contracts are on the same schedule now.  The School Committee will keep those informed of the process. 
Kevin Walsh talked about the play, Exit the Body, which was held this past weekend.  Great job to all those involved.  He noted that it was a good family night out.  

Paula Kibbe made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 9:45 pm.  Kevin Walsh seconded the motion. All members were in favor.  

Respectfully submitted, 

Kelly Yenulevich
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